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Attachments: Memo to Chief Administrators re NDR slowdowns and remediation actions.pdf

Best regards,
Neil
Neil D. Schuster
President & CEO
AAMVA
nschuster@aamva.org
office: 703.908.5766; cell: 703.270.8932
www.aamva.org
AAMVA's members in the United States and Canada work collaboratively to
support and improve motor vehicle administration, safety, identification
security and law enforcement.
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